
Sequoia 4-H Club Meeting Minutes 
April 10, 2019 

 
The April 10, 2019 meeting of Sequoia 4-H Club was called to order at 7:07 pm at the 
Rohnert Park Youth Center by Vice President of Programs Devon Stephens. The 
Sergeant at Arms presented the flags: Peter Sittenauer did the 4-H flag and Michael 
Sittenauer did the American flag. Roll was called by VP of Membership Shayla Whiton. 
Guests and new members were welcomed by Devon Stephens.  
 
The Secretary's Report was given by Caroline Hampton, hard copies of the minutes 
were in each members’ mailbox. A motion to approve the minutes as presented was 
made by Loomis Glashan and seconded by Drew Wirth. The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
The Treasurer's Report for March was given by Treasurer Michael Sittenauer.  The 
March the opening balance was $3,048.92, income was $2,198.00, expenses were 
$79.97 and the closing balance was $5,166.95. A motion to approve the Treasurer's 
Report as presented was made by Shelby Gersley and seconded by Drew Wirth. The 
motion passed unanimously. 
 
CCC Report: Sara Glashan reviewed the highlights of the last CCC meeting. There are 
new lights in the bathroom of the center that turn off after 5 minutes. The Foundation is 
having a dinner for their big contributors at the Center and they are looking for older 
teens to serve food. The CCC Board is looking for people who can be youth or adults to 
fill the board positions, and there is going to be a STEM event at the center on April 
26.    Time to sign up for camp online! 
 
Other Officer Reports: 
• Healthy Living Officer:  Bailey told us we should all drink more water!   
• Community Service Officer: Loomis Glashan told us that we are going to be going 

the the Food Bank later this month to help package and please don't forget to bring 
extra food to the food barrell at the center! 

 
Old Business: 
• John Glashan discussed Chickenque.  Tickets are $13 each and don't forget to bring 

your cake!  It will be a fun day of activities and job sign-ups are still available! Our 
club booth should be awesome!  

• Caroline Hampton talked about Fashion Revue, they had lots and lots of entries this 
year, twice as many as last year, and the event was lots of fun.  

 
Members and the Song & Recreation Leaders sang Happy Birthday to those with April 
birthdays. 
 
The Photography project did there project report and talked about the meetings they 
have had and that they are going to do macro photography soon.   
 



New Business: 
• Officer Nominations: At the meeting we did officer nominations for next year!  Ballots 

will be completed at the May meeting and you must be in attendance to complete a 
ballot. 

• Sonoma Marin Fair: Kelly Hinde discussed the upcoming Sonoma-Marin Fair and 
made available books for members. Be sure to get your entries in by the deadline 
and don't forget to do your YQCA training.  

  
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Loomis Glashan and seconded by 
Drew Wirth. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 
8:27 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Caroline Hampton 
Secretary 
 


